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Introduction 
 
The UK spectrum auctions opened on March 
6, 2000 and closed on April 27, 2000. By 
September 2000, the UK government had 
issued all licenses, and the auctions were 
widely considered a great success. The British 
government raised considerable funds from 
the auction, and the auction was widely 
believed to have achieved an efficient 
outcome with the spectrum going to those 
firms that valued it most highly. 
 
 
Background 
 
To look at this case, one must understand the 
reasoning behind the auction and the 
commodity that the government auctioned off. 
The British government decided to auction off 
its third generation (3G) mobile spectrum in 
order to most efficiently allocate this resource 
and generate revenue directly for the treasury 
of the English government in the process. The 
3G network would allow voice, e-mail, fax, 
and most importantly data at up to 2 megabits 
per second and thus economists, investors, 
and the government expected the spectrum to 
be a valuable commodity. The British 
government was one of the first governments 
to allocate this spectrum and, therefore, was in 

a unique position to set the standard and 
provide a learning opportunity for other 
countries. However, this also meant that the 
UK had no 3G experience on which to draw 
on to prepare its allocation. 
 
There are two ways in which most of the 
spectrum in the world is assigned to service 
providers. One way is called comparative 
selection or more informally a “beauty 
contest.” In this form of assignment, a 
committee accepts proposals from each firm 
vying for a certain parcel and selects a firm 
based on some criteria that they have set up. 
The other way is an auction. The auction is a 
process where firms bid on each parcel and 
are committed to buy the parcel if they “win” 
the auction. 
 
In the UK case, it was determined by the 
government that an auction would be more 
effective than a beauty contest to assign the 
resource for several key reasons. First, an 
auction, when designed properly, will 
efficiently assign the spectrum so that the 
parcels that the government auctions will go 
to the firm that values those parcels most 
highly. Second, an auction, unlike a beauty 
contest, provides a high degree of 
transparency. Everyone can see why the 



government selects a particular firm for a 
certain parcel; namely, the firm that is the 
highest bidder wins. Often, in beauty contests 
it is not completely clear why the government 
selects a certain firm over another firm. Third, 
outside investors and observers often view an 
auction as being more accessible to entry from 
outside competitors. Experts often cite beauty 
contests as having a bias towards incumbents. 
Lastly, an auction can generate a great deal of 
revenue for the government running the 
auction. 
 
Fostering Competition 
 
The British second generation mobile setup at 
the time had four incumbents. These 
incumbents had been doing business in the 
UK for some time and, therefore, had large 
sunk investments in their current network 
setup. Because of these sunken investments, 
the incumbents already had some of the 
infrastructure they needed to operate in the 3G 
spectrum. Any new competitor coming in 
would have to build out a whole new network 
to serve its customers. This creates lower 
valuations for the new competitors than the 
installed incumbents. 

 
For example, suppose a license is worth 
US$10 million in revenue over the term of the 
license. Further suppose that the cost of 
implementing a whole new infrastructure to 
utilize this license is US$6 million. The 
incumbent provider, because it has already 
installed some of the infrastructure, has a 
lower cost to build out its infrastructure. For 
the sake of argument, suppose it is only US$3 
million. In this case, the profit that the new 
competitor can expect is only US$4 million, 
while the profit the incumbent can expect is 
US$7 million. This would cause the 

incumbents to value the license much more 
highly than the entrant. There is also an 
incentive for the incumbents to keep out 
competition. The more competition there is in 
the market, the more that competition erodes 
profits. Therefore, incumbents want to keep 
out competitors to lessen competition as well. 

 
From this argument, it is clear that there are 
large incentives for the incumbents to keep 
out any new competitors and keep the status 
quo, generating high profits for these 
companies. The competitors know the 
incentives that the incumbents face and know 
that the incumbents will have larger 
valuations on the same licenses because of 
their installed infrastructure. Now suppose 
that there were only four (or less) parcels 
auctioned off. All firms have at least some 
cost for entering the auction whether it is 
consulting costs or time costs for the 
managers, so entering the auction is not free. 
The entrants know the incumbents have 
higher valuations and will therefore outbid 
them in the end. If they are eventually going 
to be outbid, the entrants will not enter the 
auction because the costs that they incur will 
bring them no revenue if they do not win the 
license. The entrants would not waste their 
time and resources on a doomed attempt to 
win an auction. It follows that all four 
incumbents, because of their high valuations, 
would ultimately win in the end. 

 
This creates major problems for any auction 
setup because there is no incentive to bid 
higher than the reservation price for the 
auction. If there are only four bidders for four 
licenses, then all bidders will win a license no 
matter what they bid as long as they are above 
the reservation price. The firms will not place 
a bid over the reservation price because this is 
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wasted funds. Why would firms pay more for 
a license when the firms could get it for 
exactly the reservation price? Thus if the 
auction did not attract any entrants there 

would be no competition in the auction stage, 
and the auction would not be effective. 

 

 
 

Questions 
 
• What should the UK government do to achieve the best outcome? 
• What should the primary objectives of the auction be? 
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Exhibit 1. Key Facts about the UK (2000) 
 
Population 59.5 million 
Population Density 246 per sq. km 
Population Annual Growth, Percentage 0.3 
Adult Population 44 million 
Percentage of Population 15-24 Years Old 12.4 
GDP per Capita USD 24,574 
Teledensity: Main Lines per 100 Population 58.9 
Mobile Subscribers per 100 72.7 

 
 
 


